The Giddings Star

January 15, 1953



PFC. ALBERT E. SCHNEIDER

The 'Star' is in receipt of the following letter from Pfc. Albert E. Schneider.

EIELSON A.F.B. ALASKA

Thursday, January 1, 1953

Dear Sirs:

It is the first of the year, and not much to do so I'll drop a few lines to The Giddings Star and express my appreciation. I get the paper almost as fast as the people do at home, I get it Saturdays or Monday.

I am doing fine up here. Right now I am in Fairbanks Eielson A.F.B. Alaska. It is not too cold yet, so far around zero during the nights. It was colder in November than now, it got down to 30 below zero. It is not much snow yet: I hope it don't get too cold during the next two months. The sun shines only 3 hours a day. Some long nights, so there is not much training outside now.

I had a nice Christmas and so is the New Year, but it would be a lot nicer to spend it at home. I hope to see everybody the latter part of the year.

part of the year.

Hello to all my friends in Lee
County and lots of luck, My address is: PFC Albert E. Schneider
US. 54058696 Co. H. 4th Inf. R.C.T.
A.P.O. 937 C/O P.M., Seattle,

A.P.O. 937 C/O P.M., Seattle, Washington.

As always, Albert E. Schneider,

NOTE: Albert is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Ewald Schneider of Lincoln. He gets the Star by air mail. He says, its so nice to read thehome town paper when you are so far away from home.